Louis J. Hoechstetter, Ph.D.

P.O. BOX 833 CHATTAHOOCHEE, FLORIDA 32324

August 11, 1983

Dr. Jon S. Bailey Florida State University Tallahassee, Florida

Dear Jon:

I received back my checks for joining FABA and to preregister for the conference.

I spoke to Bob Wehr about it when I got your letter. He has tried unsuccessfully to reach you to try to gain some understanding about those uf us at Florida State Hospital who want to attend, but who have very little contact with each other. We afe decentralized into units here and coordination for group rates would be much better had from your end than from ours.

It is not clear whether or not you meant that state agencies cannot be included for the group rate or whether they are exempted from the statement that all registrants be from the same facility.

I really shall not pay any more than anyone else and was willing to join the organization. Bob suggested that I return the checks to you for another try at getting coordination from your end. I am doing that. In case this is not agregable, I am enclosing a postage paid envolope for you to return my checks, and I shall neither join the organization nor attend the conference.

Very truly yours,

Hoechsteller

Encl: \$15 dues check

\$25 pre-registration check Pre-registration application and membership application

ett 83